
Just a short first-day 
newsletter to warmly 
welcome everyone 
back to the new school 
year, and give an extra-
special welcome to our 
new Acorn class and 
some new faces 
throughout the school 
including of course our 
new members of staff, 
Mrs. Lorna Stranger, 
our Deputy Headteach-
er who is also teaching 
in Cedar class, and Mr. 
Harry Conway, who is 
working as a Teaching 
Assistant in KS2.  We 
hope that our new chil-
dren will settle in 
quickly, and we look 
forward to getting to 

know their families. 

I have just been round the 
school greeting the new 
classes, and I’m sure that 
a lot of the children have 
shot up by several inches.  
They all look incredibly 
smart and enthusiastic as 
we begin the term; it is 
our challenge now to keep 

that enthusiasm going!   

On that note, I would like 
to invite you all to attend 
an Information Afternoon 
next Thursday, 14th Sep-
tember, between 4 and 

5pm. 

This will begin with twenty 
minutes in the school hall 
where I will run through 
some of our new initia-
tives, procedures and ex-
pectations.  Then parents 
will go to classrooms 

where teachers will be 
presenting powerpoints 
outlining the curriculum 
and classroom rou-
tines.  We will present 
these Powerpoints 
three times, at 4.30, 
4.40 and 4.50 so that 
those of you with sever-
al children can visit 
each teacher.  We 
hope this will be a very 
useful introduction to 
the school year and 
also serve as a chance 
to get to know the staff 

and myself better.   

Overleaf, you will find a 
list of clubs that we will 

be running this term. 

Rebecca Loader-
Headteacher 

 

Welcome Back! 
 

House Names... These are the new house names which have 

been voted for by both children and staff.  The next step will be to elect heads 

of houses from Oak class! 
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DAY 
Before School 7.45-
8.45pm 

Lunchtimes KS2 12-
12.30pm KS1 12.30-1pm 

After School 3.05pm-4pm 

Monday 
Breakfast Club (Book via 

Parentpay) 25 places 
Years R-6- DSL Sports 
Coaches* 

Sports Coaching KS2 12-

12.30pm KS1 12.30-1pm  
Tennis/basketball Open to 
all- DSL Sports Coaches 
  

 Choir Mrs Brown (Yrs 3-

6) 25 places 

Tuesday 
Breakfast Club (Book via 

Parentpay)* 

Sports Coaching KS2 12-

12.30pm KS1 12.30-1pm  
Tennis/basketball Open to 
all 
  
Maths Club Mr Davies 
12.30-1pm (Yrs 3-6) 20 
places 
  
Gardening Club Mr Bryant 
(All Yr groups) Open to All 

Gymnastics (Premier 

Sports)* 
  
Art Club Leigh Rooke 
(Years 5-6) 
25 places 
  
Football Club Mr Bare-
ham (Yrs 5-6) 25 places 
  
  

Wednesday 
Breakfast Club (Book via 

Parentpay)* 

Sports Coaching KS2 12-

12.30pm KS1 12.30-1pm  
Tennis/basketball Open to 
all 
  
Construction Club Miss 
Illingworth (Years 3-6) 15 
places 12-12.30pm 
  

Newspaper Club Mrs 

Loader (Yrs 4-6) 25 places 
  
Beginner Recorders Mrs 
McIvor (Yrs 1-2) 12 places 
  
Tennis Coaching* 
  
ICT Club Miss Anderson 

(Yrs 1-3) 16 places 

Thursday 
Breakfast Club (Book via 

Parentpay)* 

Sports Coaching KS2 12-

12.30pm KS1 12.30-1pm  
Tennis/basketball Open to 
all 
  

Homework Club Mrs Ives 

(Yrs 3-6) 25 places 
  
Dodgeball (Premier 
Sports)* 
  
Phonics Club Mrs Lin-

nane (Yrs 1-2) 12 places 

Friday 
Breakfast Club (Book via 

Parentpay)* 

Sports Coaching KS2 12-

12.30pm KS1 12.30-1pm  
Tennis/basketball Open to 
all 
  
Construction Club Miss 
Illingworth (Years 3-6) 15 
places 12-12.30pm 

  



Volume 1 ,  Issue 1  

 

 

 

 

 

Page 3 

School Clubs I am delighted to be able to present 

to you a very comprehensive programme of both after-school 

and lunchtime clubs that will be running throughout the Au-

tumn term.  Several parents had commented on the question-

naire that went out at the end of last term that they would ap-

preciate a wider range of after-school clubs to be available, so I 

hope you will agree that this represents a real improvement in 

provision. 

Please fill in the form below to book places for each club; the year 

groups and numbers are stated next to each club.  We will be work-

ing on a first-come, first-served basis initially, but we will also allo-

cate places in additional clubs fairly so that we can serve as many 

children as possible.  You only need to book clubs that have limited 

numbers or those which require a payment.  Those which have 

been asterisked require additional payments (details with this form). 

I am very appreciative that staff are giving their own time in order to 

offer these activities and I would like to remind parents that we will 

expect our customary high standards of behaviour, as outlined in 

the Behaviour for Learning Policy (please refer to the copy on our 

website or in the foyer).  If a child is not behaving appropriately, they 

will receive one formal warning which will be conveyed to the par-

ents via a phone-call.  If behaviour continues to be unsatisfactory 

then the child will be asked to leave the club permanently.  This will 

apply to the clubs run by outside agencies also.  Likewise, we ex-

pect a letter or phone-call if a child needs to miss the club for some 

reason.  If the club is missed for two weeks in a row, without ade-

quate explanation, then the place will be given to someone else. 

These forms need to be returned by Monday, 11th September.  

Slips indicating which clubs children have been given places on will 

be sent out by the end of that week and clubs will commence the 

week beginning 17th September. 

 

Name of Child:________________________Class:_______________ 

Clubs selected:   1_________________ 

   2_________________ 

   3_________________ 

   4_________________ 

   5_________________ 

   6_________________ 

 






